
 

 

From the Principalõs Deské 
Craig Douglas  

 
This is our final Gilston Grapevine for the term which has gone by very quickly. After 
just a term here at Gilston as Principal, I am starting to put student names with faces. 
What I have noticed is how well-mannered our students are which is a credit to, not 
only themselves, but their parents and teachers as well. A genuine pleasure of a school 
community to be a part of and one we should all be proud of. 
 
 

Cross Country 
A well supported school event by parents and one that was run 
smoothly through the expertise and experience of our PE teacher Mr 
Stavar. I have been at many cross country events at many schools 
and the effort all of our students put in was excellent.  
Congratulations to Zimmerman and to their House Captains; Megan, 
Abbey and Hunter for doing a splendid job on the day. All house 
captains were an asset to their house and need to be congratulated 
for this. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
P&C AGM 
This event was held this week and I would like to congratulate all new executive members who 
were voted in on the night. It is quite rare to see a balance of gender on a P&C executive team, 
but we now have one at Gilston! I look forward to working with the P&C through the future to take 
this school from good to great and am quite excited about what we can achieve. I would like to 
thank the previous executive team for their dedication and time given to the position. At times this 
can be a thankless job though one that is crucial to a healthy school climate. 
 
Gilston Playgroup 
We are currently investigating the possibility of starting a Playgroup on our school site once a 
week starting in semester two. The playgroup would operate out of the Old School Building and 
have a fenced off area for children to play outside on the grass. Further details will become   
available as we get more into the aspects of the project. 
 
Term Planner 
These were sent home this week and provide you with a term of planned activities. Put it on your 
fridge and donôt miss an event. Your support at school events is very much valued at our school 
and Iôm sure your children appreciate your involvement. You will find a term planner on our   
website as well.   
https://gilstonss.eq.edu.au/Calendarandnews/News/Pages/GSS-Parent-Calendar-Term-1.aspx  
 
Three Way Conferences 
Thank you for being involved in our new model of parent/teacher interviews. Overall, feedback 
from staff and parents has been positive. Attached to this newsletter is a feedback form which 
you may like to return to the front office with constructive feedback. Thank you again for         
participating in this new initiative at our school. 
 
Daily Student Attendance 
Towards the end of this term our daily student attendance has improved drastically from 91 to 
95%. A fantastic effort as we move towards our school target of 96%. A good indicator that our 
students want to come to school and are engaged in learning activities. 
 
School Start Back 
School starts back on Tuesday 17 April due to the Games. Enjoy quality time with your families 
over the break and stay safe. See you on the water! 
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Grapevine  
Dates for your Diary  

Thursday 29 March  
* Easter Concert P -3 9:10am  

* Poetry Recital  Hall 11:40am 

(Year 1 to 3 and 4S)  

* Last Day Term 1  

Tuesday 17 April   
* First Day Term 2 

* Uniform Shop Open 7:30am  

Thursday 19 April  
* Yr 2 Beenleigh Excursion  

Monday 23 April  
* Anzac Day Ceremony 

2:10pm  

* P & C Meeting 1:00pm  

Tuesday 24 April  
* Leadership Day 1 - Year 6  

Wednesday 25 April  
* Anzac Day (Public Holiday)  

Thursday 26 April  
* Newsletter Edition 6  

  

Keeping Parents Informed  

28 March 2018  

Edition 5  
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Captainõs Call... 
Isabelle & Harry  
 
Happy Easter to Gilston State School.  We hope you all had a lovely term and congratulations to Zimmerman for 
winning Cross Country yesterday.  We look forward to seeing you all next term.  Well done to all the Preps and 
new members to our school for settling in so well. 
 
Harry and Isabelle 
 

Current Attendance Levels  
Congratulations YEAR 2 

 
 

 
 

 
Gilston Expectations 

 
Be a Learner 
Be Responsible 
Be Respectful 
Be Safe 

Fun at the Discoé 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

P 1 2 3 4 5 6 

94.19 94.41 95.47 95.05 95.29 94.89 93.02 
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Deputy Chat...  
Kelly Clark  
 
Easter Concert 
Tomorrow, students from Prep -Year 3 will be attending our annual Easter concert. Each year level will be       
performing for the audience. We invite families of Gilston to attend this end-of-term event commencing at 9:00am 
in the Hall. We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
School ANZAC Day Service 
This year we will be holding our Anzac Day Service at a special assembly on Monday 23 April, commencing 
2:10pm in our school hall. The assembly will be conducted by our School Captains and special guests in         
attendance will be representatives of the Nerang RSL and Kokoda Barracks. We invite parents to attend this   
commemoration. Our Student Representative Council will be selling poppies during Week 1 (Thursday and Friday)
of Term 2 for a gold coin donation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nerang ANZAC Day Service 
Each year our school also proudly participates in the Nerang RSL Sub-Branch Anzac Day March. We invite     
students to participate in the event on 25 April, 2018.  
 
March:   9:30am, March assembles at Arthur Earle Park from 9:15am. 
Route:   Arthur Earle Park through Ferry Road across Pantz Bridge, to Nerang Street and the Cenotaph. 
Service: 10:20am, Nerang RSL Memorial Club, 69 Nerang Street, Nerang. 
 
Any student marching with our school will be required to be dressed appropriately in full school uniform as a mark 
of respect. Students must also wear their school hat and bring a drink bottle. 
 

Deputy Chat...  
Fiona Keswell  
 
Home Reading ï Part 3 
In the previous two newsletters we have shared information to help parents help their children when they are   
reading at home.  Regular practice, familiar routines and knowing how to use a range of strategies are the most 
effective ways to improve reading.   
 
Praise and Feedback 
When we feel good about ourselves, are praised for a job well done and our efforts are noticed by others it      
motivates us to keep going and achieve more.  This is so true for children when they are reading.  When you are 
reading with your child it is really important to let them know theyôve done well.  Telling them exactly what theyôve 
done well gives them positive feedback about what they are doing that is making them a good reader.  Some  
examples of specific praise areé 

¶ ñI like how youôre following along with your fingerò  

¶ ñThat was a hard word, well done for re-reading the sentence to work it outò 

¶ ñThatôs great how you checked the picture to see whatôs happeningò 

¶ ñI love how you chunked that word into smaller partsò 

¶ ñI really liked the way you read with expression to make your voice sound interestingò 

¶ ñI could tell you are thinking about the meaning of the story because you knew that word didnôt make 
senseò 

 
Conversations about Reading 
Talking about your childôs reading with them helps support their understanding and attitudes towards reading. 
Comprehension 
Talking about what the text was about, asking questions, having your child retell what they read about in their own 
words monitors whether the reader has understood the text. 
Preferences 
Talking about the types of texts read helps the child and parent to know what types of books the child prefers and 
helps them make suitable choices in the future.  When students like what they are reading about they will be   
happier to read. 
Connections  
Making connections with texts helps develop thinking skills and understanding.  
Children can make personal connections with books when they can link the text to 
their own experiences/feelings and they can make connections with other texts and 
understand how books are similar or different. 


